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Roseworthy Student Newsletter    

Welcome to all of our new students and 
welcome back to our existing students! 
We hope you enjoy your time on campus 
and gain valuable knowledge and skills 
that will set you up for a successful career 
in animal and/or veterinary industries.  
 
STAFF CHANGES 
We have some changes in professional 
staff in the Williams Building. Emmica 
Schlobohm is the new Senior Academic 
Support Officer - please speak to Emmica 
about academic programs advice and 
support. Kat Norris is the Team Leader 
(EMS), please speak to Kat or Mandi 
Simpson about your EMS administration 
enquiries including booking placements 
and the Sonia system. We are sad to an-
nounce that Judy Tucker, who previously 
looked after EMS, will no longer be work-
ing with us. It has been wonderful having 
such a professional, dedicated and a pas-
sionate person like Judy with us and we 
wish her all the very best in her retire-
ment. Judy’s last day will be Thursday 
10th March.  
 

Q-FEVER 
Q-Fever is an infectious disease and the 
School has guidelines around Q-Fever 
vaccinations. It states that:  
Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Biosci-
ence) students must be vaccinated 
against Q-Fever (unless initial skin test 
indicates pre-existing immunity).  
 
Bachelor of Science (Animal Science) 
students are strongly advised to vaccinate 
against Q-Fever (unless initial skin test 
indicates pre-existing immunity).  
 
For all new Bachelor of Science 
(Veterinary Bioscience) students you 
must be vaccinated by the last day of the 
first teaching period of their veterinary 
studies. DUE: Friday 17th June 2016 
 
NEED STUDENT REPS 
We have a number of committees within 
the School that require student represent-
atives. This is a great opportunity to see 
how programs are managed, develop 
your communication and leadership skills 
and gain valuable experience. We will be 
working with the relevant student groups 
to appoint students to these positions.  
 
We look forward to seeing you all on cam-
pus throughout the year and wish you all 
success in your studies. Please do not 
hesitate to contact us should you have 
any questions or queries.  
 
 
School Student Administration Team 
Email:  animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 
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CRICOS 00123M The University of Adelaide 

NEWS FROM SAVS  

Diary Dates: 

29th Feb —Semester 1 commences 
 
3rd Mar — Roseworthy O’Day 
             — RACSUC rO’seBall 8pm 
 

10th Mar —AVSA Barn Dance 
 
14th Mar—Adelaide Cup Public Holiday 
 

17th Mar —20/20 Big Bash Cricket 
 

31st Mar —Census Date 
Last day to withdraw without incurring 
student contributions or tuition fees 
 

25th-28th Mar —Easter Long Weekend  
 

11th-22nd Apr—Mid Semester Break 
25th Apr—Anzac Day Public Holiday 
26th Apr— semester resumes 
 

6th May—Last day to lodge AEA appli-
cations 
Last day to withdraw not fail (WNF) 

http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/current-students/forms/savs-vac-policy-2015.pdf
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
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Roseworthy Student Hub 

Most of you will have noticed 

construction works have 

commenced in the Rosewor-

thy College Hall. 

This is an exciting project and 

will involve the creation of 

additional learning and so-

cials spaces for students bringing together the café, 

self-service kitchen, group study rooms, casual lounge 

areas and additional computer facilities. 

Maitildi Café and the main dining hall are open for 

business as usual during this project with the main 

access being through the front doors of the building  

You can also access the café and  Roseworthy Stu-

dent Services administration team by coming in from 

the side door of the dining hall or entering through a 

door adjacent to the Council Room.  

 The Student Services team will continue to have re-

sources, including information flyers about study and 

health, A3 study planners, calendars, campus maps 

and more located in the Roseworthy College Hall. 

The two rooms at the front of the Roseworthy College 

Hall are now available for use by students, either as 

individual study rooms or for group study and assign-

ments as they contain large wall mounted screens that 

students can link up to for preparing presentations etc. 

so please take advantage of these facilities.   

If you have any questions about the work being under-
taken and the creation of the Roseworthy Hub, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the Student Services team. 

David Purdie 

Manager, Student Services (Roseworthy) 

 

 

Roseworthy Residential College 

A big welcome to all college residents for 2016! 

 

College O’week was a great success with many residents 

making new friends before the commencement of the aca-

demic year. 

 

This year promises to be a great one on campus and it’s been 

pleasing to see so many residents out and about playing 

sport, joining the gym and settling into college life. 

 

A reminder to all residents that our official welcome dinner will 

be on Thursday the 3rd of March in Roseworthy College Hall – 

looking forward to seeing you all there! 

 

David Purdie 

Head, Roseworthy Residential College 
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NEWS 

FROM 

THE  

LIBRARY 
 

 Library Hours  - Semester Times 

Monday    8.30am – 9.00pm 
Tuesday   8:30am – 6:00pm 
Wednesday  8.30am – 9.00pm 
Thursday  8:30am – 6:00pm 
Friday   8:30am – 5:00pm 

Saturday/Sunday  CLOSED 

Welcome to all our new and returning students. 
 
 

The library has developed a new interactive game: 

Library Quest  
 

Play now  

 
to discover how the University Libraries can support your studies (oh, and we should mention that you'll also be 

saving the world from a meteorite that's speeding towards your town). 
Library Quest is a fun way to learn about the library and how we can help you with your studies. The game takes 

around 15 minutes to complete. You can also go into the draw to win an iPad mini. 

Competition terms and conditions 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://library.adelaide.edu.au/quest
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/library/teaching/libraryquest/#competition
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We welcome you all back to Roseworthy University for the start of 2016!   

The café will be open daily during semester from 8:30am to 5pm.  

Dinner starts from 5:30pm to 7:30pm until the renovations are complete. Staff are welcome to come in and buy some din-

ner at our great price of $14, includes mains with salad and vegetables.  Dessert is just an extra $3.50! 

‘ICU at Recovery’ STARTS Friday 11th March from 4:30pm to 7pm in the café for Staff and students to mingle.  A café 
style eat in or take away menu has been created for these evenings.   

We are able to assist any organisation on campus, quotes for events held on campus.   

Pre-order your lunch and never miss out!  (Sandwiches, baguettes etc orders by 10:30am if possible) 

For assistance from the café please contact Cath Frankel 8313 7815 or email: roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au  

Café 

mailto:roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au


STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 
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Sally and Pippa would like to welcome 
you back for 2016! 

 

We hope you’re as well rested as Pippa 
and ready for a great year 

STUDENT SUPPORT/

COUNSELLING SERVICE 

 

Don’t let this be you!  

Ask for help before it 

comes to this… 
The Counselling Service is FREE and 
CONFIDENTIAL and is available to 
all enrolled students seeking to address 
issues that may be affecting their study 
and life.  

Sally is available for appointments on 
Monday, Thursday and Fridays. Ap-
pointments can be booked by emailing 
Sally, at  

sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au or 
contacting Rebecca Dunbar at the Stu-

dent Services office, or by phone on 
8313 7812.  

If you have an appointment with Sally 
please come to the Student Services 
office in Roseworthy College Hall and 
let the staff know.  

 

Email:  

sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au  

Web:  

www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/
roseworthy  

 

 

THE DISABILITY             

SERVICE 
 
Have you got a medical condition that 
impacts on your studies? Do you need 
support to manage this condition and 
your studies? If so, maybe you should 
register with the Disability Service. 
 
The Disability Service can help you 
manage ways to accommodate your 
disability whilst at Uni so you can focus 
your energies towards your studies. We 
not only look at physical or practical 
assistance, but we also look at ways to 
improve study habits in the University 
environment. If you’re worried about 
your privacy, please don’t be.  We val-
ue your privacy. Our strong commit-
ment to confidentiality supports all stu-
dents that we assist.  
 

What types of disabilities do we sup-
port?  
 
Student disabilities can include a wide 
range of issues:  

Learning disabilities (such as dyslex-
ia, dyspraxia or writing and reading 
difficulties)  

Medical conditions (such as Crohns 
Disease, Chronic Fatigue Syndrome 
etc) 

Mental illness (an anxiety disorder 
such as OCD or PTSD, depression, 
bipolar disorder)  

Sensory impairments (vision or hear-
ing)  

Mobility issues  

Brain injury (such as strokes or inju-
ries caused by accidents)  
 
Disabilities and conditions do not have 
to be permanent. We assist students 
with temporary medical issues such as 

those caused by sporting accidents (a 
fractured limb).  
 
How can the Disability Service assist 
you?  
 
We can work out ways that you can 
fulfil the expectations of your studies 
whilst maintaining the required aca-
demic standards. Sometimes people 
can feel overwhelmed about being 
faced with these expectations. Remem-
ber, it is not about avoiding these ex-
pectations; it is about working with 
them.  
 
Some of the ways we can help  

Loan equipment  

Negotiating adjustments  

Assistance and confidence to ap-
proach lecturers  

Alternative exam arrangements  

Referral to other services  
 

mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 

REGISTERING          
   WITH THE                       

 DISABILITY SERVICE 
 

If you think you may be eligible for 
this service please and would like 
to access support you will need to 
register first.  
 

  As part of the registration pro-
cess you will need to provide 
evidence of your disability or 
ongoing medical condition. If 
you have a Psychological 
Learning Assessment this 
can be used. If not you will 

need your medical practition-
er or treating specialist to 
complete a Verification and 
Impact Statement (VIS) 
which can be downloaded 
from the Disability Service 
website. Please see link: 
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/
disability/checklist/ 

 

  Other relevant information 
such as your SACE docu-
mentation or access plan 
from another university can 
also be uploaded. 

 

  Once you have submitted the 
online registration form 
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/
disability/help/registration-
form/ we will contact you to 
make an appointment.  

 

If you have any questions or need 
assistance to complete the online 

registration form, please contact The 
Disability Service on 8313 5962 - 
Monday to Friday from 9:00am – 

5:00pm.  

 

 

FREE Easter 
Eggs 

 

FREE mini hot 
cross buns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Egg  

decorating 
competition 

 

Easter  

colouring 
competition 
& Prizes!!!  

 

Come and visit  

Sally & Pippa 

 

O DAY 
THURSDAY 
MARCH 3RD 

 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/checklist/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/checklist/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
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Academic Dates and 

Critical Dates—Semester 1 

For more information and all academic and 

critical dates please refer to 

www.adelaide.edu.au/student/dates/ 

Last day to add courses online Mon 14 March 

Due date for payment of upfront student contributions & tuition 

fees 

Thu 17 March 

Census Date: Last day to withdraw without incurring liability for  

student contributions or tuition fees 

Thu 31 March 

Last day to withdraw without failure (WNF) Fri 6 May 

Last day to withdraw fail (WF) Fri 10 June 

Exam period Sat 18 June - Sat 2 July 

Replacement exams Mon 18 - Sat 23 July 

Bring your used batteries and printer toner bottles to the Roseworthy Student Services 
Office for recycling.  

Less than 5% of used batteries in Australia are disposed of correctly. 

 

The University has recycled more than 5,400kg used cartridges and toner bottles through 
‘Cartridges for Planet Ark’ since 2012. 

e-Science Magazine UniThrive 

www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/ 

Recycle batteries and printer toners 

www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-

resources/e-science/ 

Produced by the Faculty of Sciences at the Univer-

sity of Adelaide, e-Science is a free magazine that 

offers interactive feature articles written by our re-

searchers and complemented by resources specifi-

cally designed for teachers. 

Feature articles written by key researchers linked to 

the 10 Big Questions in science 

Interactive elements in each 
article which bring the science 
to life 

Resources available "at your 

finger tips", ready for use in 

the classroom 

Available for free download 
through iTunes (iPad format) 
and on the web. 

 

Download e-Science            
magazine (free) 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
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Extra Mural Studies (EMS) 

Extra Mural Studies (EMS) is a requirement for both Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) and the Doctor of Veteri-

nary Medicine. Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) must complete 12 weeks of AHEMS (Animal Husbandry Extra 

Mural Studies) and the Doctor of Veterinary Medicine students must complete 23 weeks of DVM EMS.  

Welcome to our new students who will be starting EMS for the first time this year. There are currently two main systems 

that are used to manage your EMS placements.  

Sonia Online is a student placement system using to search for possible placement sites, book and manage your place-
ments and complete necessary forms. This system is managed by Professional Staff for any questions please email ani-
malvetsci@adelaide.edu.au.  
 
MyUni: Academic requirements are managed by Dr Wendy Hamood (EMS Co-ordinator) through MyUni. Any questions 
about MyUni, diary, placement records, PLOs etc please speak to Wendy (wendy.hamood@adelaide.edu.au). 

Critical Dates  

EMS Placements take place in the University Vacation Periods. The dates for 2016 are: 

 

Please check the Calendar in Sonia for critical dates. Please note if you are intending to attend a placement overseas dur-

ing Vacation Period 1 please inform the EMS Administration Office immediately.  

 

How to Book a Placement for Vacation Period 1 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 
If Veterinary Bioscience 2nd or 3rd year students wish to attend a placement in 11th April – 22nd April go to Sonia Online, 
Forms tab, Select “AHEMS Placement Preference Form - APRIL 2016 VACATION 1” and click Add. Students can join the 
relevant species specific placement groups to see available sites which can assist in completing the form. Please ensure 
you ‘Submit’ the form by the due date.  

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine) 
Doctor of Veterinary Medicine students should go to Sonia Online, Forms tab, Select “DVM EMS Placement Request 
Form” and click Add. DVM students should only complete this form if they have already contacted the site and they have 
agreed to host them. Please ensure you ‘Submit’ the form by the due date. Students can view “DVM Placement Allocation 
List” through MyUni to see where and when students have already been booked. EMS Administration staff will update this 
list weekly. 

 

 Any Enquiries please contact the EMS Admin Team at 

animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

 

 

Vacation Period 1 (11 Apr – 22 Apr) 

Vacation Period 2 (4 Jul – 22 Jul) 

Vacation Period 3 (19 Sep – 30 Sep) 

Vacation Period 4 (21 Nov 2016 – 3 Mar 2017) 

Program Form Due Date 

AHEMS Submit Placement Preference Form – APRIL 2016 VACATION 21st March 2016 

DVM Submit DVM Placement Request Form 21st March 2016 

AHEMS Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement 1st April 2016 

DVM Complete DVM Complete Student Placement Agreement 1st April 2016 

https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:wendy.hamood@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
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RAPS—Roseworthy Animal Science & Postgraduate Students Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From RAPS 

RAPS would like to welcome all stu-

dents new and old to Roseworthy for 

2016. RAPS is a society set up to sup-

port Animal Science and Postgraduate 

students through their time here at 

Roseworthy. We are a fairly new club 

having only started in 2015 and we are 

always interested in anyone who 

would like to join our committee or 

even just help out with our events.  

 

 

So far for 2016 we will be at O’Day, we 

are planning to have a members BBQ, 

and we will run our RAPS Study Ses-

sions before end of semester exams 

and also a Movie night is on the cards. 

We look forward to seeing you at 

O’Day where you can join for $10 and 

get our show bag with our brand new 

merchandise.  

 

President: Simon Pols 

Vice-President: Mandy Bowling 

Secretary: Rebecca Devon 

Treasurer: Soon to be filled at AGM 

General Committee: Jessica Fabijan 

General Committee: Saad Gilani 

(International Rep) 

2015 Year Level Members: Jemma 

Seyfang (PhD 1st year) 

2015 Year Level Members: Brooke 

Dearlove (PhD 2nd year) 

2015 Year Level Members: Trish Con-

dus (PhD 3rd year) 

Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
For more information about Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
within the School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences visit 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/associations/ 

Watch this webpage as more group details are on the way! 

 

Many clubs are part of the AUU’s Clubs Association. www.auu.org.au 

 

Many Student Associations and Special Interest Groups have their own websites and face-

book pages. Watch for more events posted on Facebook pages and the Online Calen-

dar as semester unfolds.  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

Check out the Rosi Campus Facebook page (administered by students).  

Apply to see this feed by searching ‘Roseworthy campus’ or visit 

www.facebook.com/groups/500752649960619/ 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwibo5j298PKAhUGmpQKHWjWB5sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.imeimage.com%2Ffacebook-page-icon&psig=AFQjCNGPPMXpwhtUo5QHixn8coNW5DuWjg&ust=1453776040292747
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RACSUC—Roseworthy Agricultural College Student Union Council 

AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

Welcome to all returning students and 
a big congratulations to those who will 
be joining us for the first time at the 
Roseworthy campus in 2016! This 
year AVSA has plenty of exciting 
events in store to keep you sane whilst 
learning about anything and everything 
that relates the front end of the dog to 
the back.  
 
So what is AVSA..? 
AVSA is the Adelaide Veterinary Stu-
dents Association, an on-campus 
group run by the students to promote 
student welfare by means of social 
and educational events. New this year, 
animal science students will be able to 
join ranks with the vet students within 
AVSA so all of Roseworthy’s students 
can access the great deals and events 
offered. 
 
So what are these infamous events 
you have been mentioning..? 
For the first event this year, AVSA is 
bringing back the good ol’ Barn Dance 
– a night of old Western fun where you 
can test your line dance skills. This will 
be held after the welcome and initia-
tion events on Thursday the 10th of 
March and is sure to be an unmiss-
able night! 
 

Other events include: regular Lunch & 
Learn sessions where you can hear 
from industry representatives whilst 
enjoying some complementary pizza, 
the Roseworthy Pub Crawl, Quiz Night 
and the Rosey Revue.  However, the 
most notable event is the highly antici-
pated 2016 Vet Ball, an incredible 
night where you can ditch the coveralls 
and hard-toed boots, in favour of some 
more glamorous attire. Stay tuned into 
your email and keep your eyes peeled 
for posters with information on each of 
these events. 
 
Well, how can I join..? 
An AVSA membership, which can get 
you access or discounted entry to the 
events, in addition to a membership 
goodie bag, is available for $30 for 
new members, or $25 for returning 
members. Sign up is available on cam-
pus on Thursday the 25th of February 
or Thursday the 3rd of March at 
lunchtime. Tickets for barn dance will 
also be available at this time. 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming 
you to AVSA and best wishes for 
2016! 

- AVSA Committee 2016 

 

2016 AVSA Committee  

President…. Sarah Nicholls 

Vice President…. Georgie de 

Crespigny 

Treasurer…. Caitlyn Page 

Secretary…. Krysten Lee 

Sponsorship…. Emma Hoolihan 

Events Coordinator… George Henry-White 

Events Coordinator…. Leo Immelman 

Publicity and Merchandise…. Jenelle Payne 

Webpage and Online Communications.... Olivia 

Armstrong 

Sixth Year Student Rep…. Yet to be deter-

mined 

Fifth Year Student Rep…. Hannah Bobrowski 

Forth Year Student Rep…. Hannah Studdert 

Third Year Student Rep…. Lauren Williams 

Second Year Student Rep…. Yet to be deter-

mined 

First Year Student Rep…. Yet to be determined 

Votes will be cast in the upcoming weeks to 

determine year level representatives for the 

aforementioned year levels.  

RACSUC begins the New Year with an 
updated name and constitution (now 
“Roseworthy Agricultural College Stu-
dent Union Council”) but the same 
intent to enhance the social lives of all 
students of the Roseworthy Campus. 
We begin the year with 9 committee 
members, 4 continuing from last year, 
and welcome new committee mem-
bers Anu Francis, Elke Beynon, Sung 
Jun Kang, Eleanor Chipperfield and 
Sarah Panigas. Towards the end of 
first term we will be looking for another 
two committee members to add their 
own touch to events at Roseworthy. 
Expressions of interest for these posi-
tions can be sent to 
racsuc@adelaide.edu.au 
 
Our first event of the year was O’Week 
and this year we built on the momen-
tum of last year, running events includ-
ing Stud Auction, UV Party, Swimming 
Carnival, Wine Tour and a Gawler Pub 
Crawl.  

In Week 1 we will then be organising 
rO’seBall, which will be held on 
Thursday the 3rd of March, following 
the first College Formal Dinner. Theme 
as always is pink and black. 
From now until the end of the semes-
ter we will be organising at least one 
pub night- venue and date TBA, stay 
tuned!  

- RACSUC 

2016 RACSUC Committee  

Christopher Smith (President) 

Daniel Colella (Vice-President) 

Anu Francis (Secretary) 

Daniel McGilp (Treasurer) 

Elke Beynon (Sponsorship Manager) 

George-Henry White 

Sung Jun Kang 

Eleanor Chipperfield 

Sarah Panigas 

 

 

 
rO’seBall  

Thursday 3 March 

mailto:racsuc@adelaide.edu.au
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Annual Veterinary Student Conference—Roseworthy Campus 

The 55th Annual Veterinary Student 
Conference was held in Adelaide for 
the first time earlier this year and was 
a huge success! Seventy veterinary 
students all around Australia and New 
Zealand came down to Adelaide and 
Roseworthy for 6 days of workshops, 
talks, fieldtrips and social events. 
Three days 
were at Rose-
worthy where 
students 
heard various 
talks ranging 
from compas-
sion fatigue, 
RSPCA, grey-
hound indus-
try, indigenous 
veterinary in-
dustry and 
also got to have an input and talk 
about our opinions in the AVA’s new 
policy’s. Various workshops were also 
run every afternoon thanks to the help 
of many of the members on and off 
campus. Just a few workshops includ-
ed, Equine Castration and Burn Treat-
ment with Dr Elizabeth Herbert, Aqua-
culture workshop with Dr James Mun-
ro, Bovine Enucleation and Nerve 
blocking with Dr Kiro. Greyhound Inju-
ry workshop where students got to 
repair fractures with Dr Greg Moore 
and Imaging workshop where students 
were shown how to use different diag-
nostic imaging techniques, including 

ultrasound, radiography and CT scan-
ner and went through cases with Julie 
Olsen and Dr Sarah Davies.  Friday 
was the field trip day, where students 
went to various locations which includ-
ed a trip to Monarto on a Behind the 
Scene Chimpanzee tour or a trip to 
Australian Marine Wildlife Research 

and Rescue 
Organisation 
facilities where 
they got to 
meet with Aa-
ron and new 
graduate, Ala-
na Knight, who 
gave us a talk 
about seal an-
esthesia. This 
was followed 
by bicep 

workout with some Port River 
Kayaking where they got a chance to 
see some beautiful Dolphins. The oth-
er group enjoyed the behind the 
scenes tour of South Australian Medi-
cal and Health Research Institute facil-

ities and the research centre, followed 
by a visit to the police dog facilities 
where they got a talk and demonstra-
tion of some intruder training. Not only 
was it full on days of learning, students 
ended each night in style either at the 
Scavenger Hunt & Pool party, Rubrics 
Party, Barn dance, Australia Day at 
Glenelg and Miss Vet which was 
proudly won by Adelaide’s own Leo 
Zhou. The week finished off in a lovely 
Gala Dinner at Rydges Hotel proudly 
sponsored by AVA where the Australi-
an Student AVA Representative was 
handed over to our very own Rosewor-
thy student, Christine McGuiness. The 
Conference was put together by a 
group of determined Roseworthy stu-
dents, very helpful staff members and 
sponsors and could not have been 
done without everyone’s contribution! 
So a big Thank-You to all those that 
helped! 

- Deanna Mazzone 



Introducing the AWAG Committee 2016 

President: Conor Brand 

This is my second year on the AWAG commit-

tee, having served as a general committee 

member last year.  I have always been a lover of 

wildlife, spending many hours of my childhood at 

the zoo or watching nature documentaries.  I 

completed placement at Monarto and am head-

ing back for more in July.  My dream job is work-

ing as a zoo vet as I am most interested in large 

carnivores.  I am looking forward to bringing you 

lots of exciting events this year. 

Vice President: Zac Lynch 

Zac hails from Red Cliff’s in country Victoria 

before making the move to Adelaide for Univer-

sity and is now beginning his fifth year of Veteri-

nary. The desire to pursue a career in veterinary 

was fostered from an early age growing up with 

a menagerie of animals. The search for unique 

and exciting opportunities with wildlife has lead 

him near and far such as Scotia Sanctuary and 

all the way to Sepilok Orangutan Rehabilitation 

Centre in Borneo.  

Secretary: Esse Wundersitz 

My name is Esse and I’m in DVM 2. This is my 

second year on the AWAG committee. I love all 

wildlife, but have a special interest in marine life 

having previously studied marine biology. I also 

have a love for elephants and spent some time 

volunteering at an elephant rescue park in Thai-

land. Last year I completed a research project 

on koalas admitted to the Adelaide Koala and 

Wildlife Hospital. I would love to become in-

volved in zoo work one day.  

Treasurer: Alex Carey 

Hi I am Alex and I am in fifth year Vet. I am 

treasurer for AWAG this year and I am so excit-

ed to be working on this committee and looking 

forward to all the events that AWAG has in store 

for you all! I have always loved wildlife as I have 

grown up close to a conservation park so I regu-

larly see many kangaroos, koalas and echidnas 

and we’ve even had a few koalas pop into our 

yard! In recent years, I completed EMS place-

ment at Gorge Wildlife Park and have also vol-

unteered at the Adelaide Koala & Wildlife Hospi-

tal. I still haven’t decided what area I want to 

head in to once I graduate but should hopefully 

make up my mind after a few more placements! 

Sponsorship Coordinator: George-Henry 

White 

My name is George White, I have love wildlife 

especially Australian since I arrived here eight 

years ago. In my time here I spent five years 

working in a wildlife park in Tasmania which 

gave me so many opportunities to work with 

wildlife from general care to hand raising young 

joeys from pademelons to tassie devils. I'm glad 

to be on AWAG and hope to spread the love of 

these weird and wonderful creature and hope 

that my future includes some more work with 

these critters. 

General Committee Member: Isabelle Kow-

alyk 

Hi everyone!  I’m Isabelle and have just started 

my fifth year of the Veterinary Course. I have a 

wide variety of interests in the veterinary field 

however I have always had a strong passion for 

wildlife medicine and conservation, encompass-

ing both native and exotic animals (especially 

elephants!) My most memorable experience 

relating to wildlife is the time I spent as a volun-

teer in Thailand at an elephant conservation 

foundation.  For two weeks we helped prepare 

the elephants food and learnt about their diet, 

bathed them in the river, and spent nights listen-

ing to lectures on elephant conservation and 

what we can do to help.  I am super excited to 

be a committee member on AWAG this year- it’s 

a great team and it’s going to be lots of fun! 

General Committee Member: Taylor Hawkins 

Hi I’m Taylor Hawkins, a second year vet biosci-

ence student. My interest has always been with 

wildlife and I have always wanted to be a vet 

working in zoos or for conservation. I have previ-

ously been employed at Adelaide Zoo as a 

zookeeper, and currently work for RSPCA SA. I 

have also volunteered for many years with wild-

life both in Australia and South Africa. I joined 

the AWAG committee to become even more 

involved with wildlife through the university. 

General Committee Member: Ruby Easther 

Hi, I’m Ruby and I’m in second year of Veteri-

nary Bioscience. I am originally from New Zea-

land having moved to Australia last year for the 

Vet programme here at Adelaide Uni. I hold a 

BSc in Zoology and Ecology from Massey Uni-

versity which has let me work with some of New 

Zealand’s rarest wildlife. I spent the three years 

previous to my degree working to reintroduce 

vulnerable native wildlife to a mainland island in 

Wellington City, which is where I was inspired to 

pursue a career in veterinary science. I have 

also conducted research on bats in both New 

Zealand and South America as well as helping 

out with some of the bat counts done in the 

Adelaide Botanical Gardens. I love working with 

wildlife and aim to be a wildlife vet in the future.  
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AWAG—Adelaide Wildlife Appreciation Special Interest Group 

For all those students out there with a 
passion for wildlife, we’re the group for 
you! We run a selection of wildlife re-
lated talks, field trips and even hands-
on dissections and practicals, to give 
our members a deeper understanding 
and appreciation of all things wildlife. 
Every year we tee-up some fantastic 

talks and events including 
movie nights and lectures 
from leading wildlife vets. 
Watch out for our annual wine 
and cheese night! Member-
ship is open to all Roseworthy 
students and includes access 

to all lectures, workshops and mem-
ber-only fieldtrips. If you’re as excited 
about wildlife as we are then come 
and see us at our O’Week stall. If you 
want more info contact us on the 
AWAG email: awag@auclubs.com.au 
 
 

Returning on March 17th, 
AWAG's Rumble in the Jungle 

Party, details coming soon!'  

mailto:awag@auclubs.com.au


Page 13 Roseworthy Student Newsletter—Volume 6, Issue 4, October 2015 

CASIG-Companion Animal Special Interest Group 

For those passionate about the care of 
canines, felines and pocket pets. Open 
to all members of campus including 
University staff, this group aims to ex-
tend companion animal education be-
yond that offered in the curriculum. 
Previous lectures have included spe-
cialist vets, wet lab workshops (e.g. 
suture, spay, dissections) and excur-
sions (greyhound racing, million paws 
walk, ASAVA conference). This year 
CASIG has joined with the Animal Be-
haviour Special Interest Group and will 
showcase events such as Movie night 
(semester 1), RSPCA cupcake day 
(semester 2), Suture kit sales 
(semester 2) as well as talks by Petra 

Edwards (Animal Behaviour), Greg 
Moore (Greyhound fractures) and 
Wombaroo (to name a few).  Ideally, 
our members will also spend time in 
the industry, beginning to network with 
those already in the profession 
through various volunteering opportu-
nities. 

We would also like to welcome the 

new committee members of CASIG 

for 2016: 

President: Nicole Cruickshank 

Vice-president: Jeff Thomson 

Secretary: Henry Sealy 

Treasurer: Elke Beynon 

Sponsorship Coordinator: Lizzy Davey 

ABSIG representative: Faustina Niap 

Merchandise representative: Anu Francis 

General Committee Members: Georgie de 

Crispigny, Mel Holmes, Sofia Canala and Sung 

Jun Kang 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with CASIG?  

For more information, please contact 
our President: Nicole Cruickshank by 
email 
nicole.cruickshank@ 

student.adelaide.edu.au 

ESIG-Equine Special Interest Group 

ESIG is a group for students with a 
passion for the equine industry       
including medicine, surgery, competi-
tion and all things horsey! The aim of 
our group is to enable networking   
between students and staff as well as 
members of the industry to provide 
extracurricular equine-based practi-
cals, workshops, seminars and events.  

In previous years we have run: A Day 
at the Races at Morphettville, Rural 
Practice Day, Castration Clinics, Hoof 
Care Day, Dentistry Day and many 
more. These events have also been 
run in conjunction with a variety of  
academic discussions and lectures 
with experienced equine veterinarians 
and industry professionals.  

 

 

Want to get involved with ESIG?  

If you have any questions or would like 
some more information, please contact 
ESIG President Liberty Hogg by email 
liberty.hogg@student.adelaide.edu.au 
 

 

 

2016 ESIG Committee  

President Liberty Hogg 

Vice President: Emily Taylor 

Secretary: Frances Collett 

Treasurer: Bec Powers 

General Committee: 

- Lachlan Cameron 

- Sofia Canala 

- Tanya Dean 

- Freya Williams 

mailto:nicole.cruickshank@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:nicole.cruickshank@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:liberty.hogg@student.adelaide.edu.au
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PASIG-Production Animal Special Interest Group 

The Production Animal Special Inter-

est Group (SIG), formerly the Bovine 

Special Interest Group, is aimed at 

students with an interest in one or 

many aspects of production animals 

including cattle, sheep, goats, pigs, 

chicken and fish. The group aims to 

encourage students from all years of 

study, degrees (Veterinary Science, 

Animal Science and Agricultural Sci-

ence) and experience to be involved. 

The Production Animal SIG intends to 

provide students with the opportunity 

to network with a broad range of pro-

duction veterinarians, farmers and 

companies associated within each 

industry. We hope to provide a broad 

range of lunchtime, evening and week-

end information and practical sessions 

on the varying species relating to nutri-

tion, husbandry and common diseases 

and problems associated with each 

species. Activities in the past have 

included lunch time talks, teaching 

cow sessions and Rural Practice Day.  

Want to get involved with PASIG? Feel 

free to contact PASIG President Jack 

Aikin-Smith at jack.atkin-

smith@student.adelaide.edu.au 

 

Steers Special Interest Group 

The Roseworthy Lead Steers team is 

a group that has been run at Rosewor-

thy for the past 20 years. Lead by Dar-

ren Koopman, the group focuses of 

the rearing, handling, nutrition, prepa-

ration and showing of show cattle. The 

group participates traditionally in the 

Gawler and Royal Adelaide shows and 

holds training twice a week in prepara-

tion for these events. A variety of 

breeds are supplied by local breeders. 

This group offers a great opportunity to 

people with any level of experience 

with cattle to learn and gain experi-

ence and is a great way to meet new 

people. Anyone from Animal science, 

Veterinary Bioscience or Agricultural 

science is more than welcome to come 

and try it out.  

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with Steers?  

For any further information contact 

Darren Koopman at                         

darren.koopman@adelaide.edu.au . 

Look out for Steers SIG student lead-

ers in early Semester 1! 

 

PASIG-Pig Club 
 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with Pig Club?   

Contact Adrianna Ruggiero or Nicole Cruickshank. 

 

mailto:darren.koopman@adelaide.edu.au
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Do you need a locker in 2016? If you require a locker this year, please visit the Student  

Services Office to request one. Roseworthy College Hall, G05 (opposite the dining hall 

entrance). 

Lockers 

Roseworthy Panthers Netball Club 

A student run club which last year consisted of  three 

teams that trained and played week nights . You do not 

need to go to Roseworthy College to be involved in a team. 

There is also a netball trip every year after the season 

ends. Teams play socially at Starplex gym in Evanston 

Park (15 minutes from campus) in either girls only or 

mixed. 

 

Want to get involved in Netball?  

Watch out for details following the 

AGM in Week 1 of Semester 1. 

Roseworthy Basketball 

Do you like having fun and making 

new friends? Have you ever seen a 

basketball? Well then you are qualified 

to join the Roseworthy Campus Bas-

ketball Team! This year we are hoping 

to fill at least 2 ladies teams into the 

local competition at Starplex. Ladies 

play Wednesday night usually be-

tween 7 and 8:30pm, with random 

trainings sometimes depending on 

who's keen. Boys also play at Starplex 

on Tuesdays. 

NO EXPERIENCE IS REQUIRED! we 

take all experience levels- we're all 

about just having a bit of fun and get-

ting some exercise and learning some 

hand- eye coordination, so if you're 

new no worries and ladies if you're 

Laura Jackson then please join up! 

Look out for a meeting date some time 

in the first 2 weeks of March to elect 

the committee and decide on how the 

teams will be organised. First games 

will be first week of April! 

Want to get involved in                      

 Ladies Basketball?  

Any further queries contact Nicola 

Woodward via email at 

 nicola.woodward@ 

student.adelaide.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved in                     

 Men’s Basketball?  

Any further queries contact Lachlan 

Cameron via email at  

lachlan.cameron@ 

student.adelaide.edu.au  

Student Sport— Play. Support. Get involved.  

We have great facilities on campus and in the local community. Many sports are played at Roseworthy. Netball, basket-

ball, running and tennis are very popular. Around Tappos Lounge you will also find pool, table tennis, darts, etc. 

Check out the swimming pool, hockey oval and main oval. 

Watch out for friendly competitions and matches held through out the year. Just to name one… the 20-20 Big Bash 

Cricket game between staff and students is set for Thursday 17th of March on the Main Oval!  

mailto:nicola.woodward@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:nicola.woodward@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:nicola.woodward@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:lachlan.cameron@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:lachlan.cameron@student.adelaide.edu.au


Page 16 Roseworthy Student Newsletter—Volume 6, Issue 4, October 2015 

The University operates an inter-campus shuttle 

bus between Roseworthy, North Terrace 

and Waite Campuses.  

The fare for this service is $2.00 each way and 

tickets are available from the bus driver. Contact 

the bus driver on Mobile 0427 448 011.  

Regular northbound services arrive at Rosewor-

thy Campus at 8:30am, 1pm and 7pm. Regular 

southbound services depart Roseworthy Cam-

pus at 8:40am and 4:05pm. 

The Roseworthy Campus to Gawler Train Sta-

tion and  Return services are timed to link with 

the Adelaide-Gawler trains. This is a free ser-

vice.  

Services arrive at Roseworthy Campus at 

7:50am, 8:45am, 1:45pm and 5:50pm. Services 

depart Roseworthy Campus at 7:50am, 1:10pm, 

5pm and 6:10pm.  

Timetables for both services are available from 

Student Services Office, Roseworthy College 

Hall and online:  

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/infrastructure/

campus_services/services/transportation/  

Adelaide Metrotickets and Metrocards can be 

purchased from the Gawler Station kiosk. 

Inter-campus Shuttle + 

Roseworthy Campus-Gawler 

Commuter Service 

The Maths Learning Centre exists to help all students with the 

maths involved in their coursework, including statistics. Our 

Drop-In Centre is at the North Terrace Campus on Level 3 of 

Hub Central and is open even during university breaks – check 

our website for opening hours. Some questions we may even 

be able to answer over phone or email, so don’t hesitate to 

contact us.  

David from the MLC will be at Roseworthy throughout the 

year to be part of various classes in your courses. He can 

also come to run workshops or drop-in sessions if students or 

staff ask.  

WEB: 

www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning/resources/roseworthy 

EMAIL: mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au 

PHONE: 8313 5862 

Student Care 
 

Education and Welfare Officers 

8313 5430 

studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Student Care at Roseworthy  

There will be an Education & Welfare Officer visiting Rose-
worthy Campus on 25th February and 3rd March 

 

Contact Student Care for information and appointments by 
calling 8313 5430 or email studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust Grant  

The Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust grant provides one-off 
requests for study-related financial assistance, students 
must demonstrate need and academic merit. This grant is 
only for continuing students who have completed at least 
one semester at the University of Adelaide. 

Applications available from Student Care Office, Lady Sy-
mon Building and from the Roseworthy Student Services 
Office, Roseworthy College Hall.  

Please follow the link for more information and contact Stu-
dent Care for an interview or if you wish to discuss further.  

Applications are not open to International Students. 
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/
walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust  
 

Equal Access Grants 

Student Care administers a range of grants for University of 
Adelaide Students. 

Equal Access Grants are now available for first year un-
dergraduate students who are in financial difficulties. 
These are small grants to assist with some of the initial 
costs associated with beginning University. Please follow 
the link for more information and contact Student Care for 
an interview or if you wish to discuss further. 
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equa
l-access-scheme  

Maths Learning Centre support 

for statistics 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning/resources/roseworthy
mailto:mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equal-access-scheme
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/equal-access-scheme
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Union Membership 
The Union Membership Card is essen-
tially a discounts card for students. We 
have        partnered with some amaz-
ing businesses to tailor a card that 
offers the best possible savings for 
University of Adelaide students at all 
campuses. Buy your Union Member-
ship Card for only $25.00 and re-
ceive heaps of fantastic discounts on 
and off campus. Some of the dis-

counts include; $15 off coveralls, 10% 
discount (excluding placement cloth-
ing) at all Union Stores and The Gen-
eral. Visit the website for a full list of 
deals and discounts. www.auu.org.au 
  

To purchase the Union Membership 
Card or to find out more visit Tracey at 
the Roseworthy Union Office. 


